
Minutes of  June 10th, 2021 
Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly 2688 Meeting 

 
Please note the June 10th meeting was held IN PERSON at All Saints McGivney Hall. 
There was also an electronic transmission provided by SK Steve Strong.   
 
This was the first meeting held at All Saints in almost a year. The next meeting will be 
held at All Saints as well before the regular venue rotation takes hold again.  
 
Here is the schedule of future Assembly meetings: 

All Saints                     ……….. July   _        8th   (held in person only 
Mary Our Queen       .…….......Aug           12th   (held in person only) 

    St. Andrew                  ..……......Sept        _   9th   (held in person only) 
 
We encourage all Sir Knights to start attending these in-person meetings with  
the  usual cautions. Our next meeting at All Saints with spacing.  Masks are optional. 
 
June 10th meeting started with a rosary about 7:10 PM,  and the meeting followed  
at 7:35 PM with 19 members present and several others online. Social distancing  
was observed in McGivney Hall. 
 
 
The meal consisted of sandwich subs brought in. Food was ham and turkey subs, 
cheesecake, other cake, chips, wine, and other beverages. 
 
Both Dick Calupca and Al Garofalo have qualified for Honorary Life Awards.  
Calupca could not attend, but Garofalo had his award presentation photographed. 
Abe Kassis was present and was applauded for his June birthday of 82 years. 
 
Our FN had graciously submitted the list of Assembly members with birthdays  
and anniversaries in June. Those cited are reprinted on subsequent pages. 
 
The minutes from the past meeting were approved as submitted electronically. The 
minutes were approved.   
 

                   Officers Attending 
Faithful Navigator   -   Bob Mitchell                         
Faithful Captain      -   Nick Mattera                       
Faithful Pilot            -   Jon Bird                                 
Faithful Admiral      -   Ernie Spencer                      
Faithful Scribe         -   Lou Hlad                            (absent)                 
Faithful Comptroller - Dave Lemcoe                      
Faithful Purser -           Joe Thibadeau   
Inner Sentinel -             Robert Svoboda                 (absent) 
Outer Sentinel -            Jon Biasini                            
 
Trustee —three year -   Ed Pierson                            
Trustee— two year -     Chuck Langgood                 
Trustee —one year -      Wulf Lindenau                             
Faithful Friar—            Msgr. James Fennessy        (excused) 



           Election Results for 2021-2022 Fraternal Year      
 
The main order of business at the meeting was the  
selection of Assembly officers for the coming  
Fraternal Year.  
 
These are the results of that election. 
 
Faithful Navigator   -   Nick Mattera                         
Faithful Captain      -   Chuck Langgood                      
Faithful Pilot            -   Jon Bird                          (incumbent)         
Faithful Admiral      -   Ernie Spencer                (incumbent)      
Faithful Scribe         -   Lou Hlad                                            
Faithful Comptroller - Dave Lemcoe                  (incumbent) 
Faithful Purser -           Joe Thibadeau               (incumbent) 
  
Inner Sentinel -             Jim Gaffey  
Outer Sentinel -            Jon Biasini                      (incumbent)                     
 
Trustee —three year -   Wulf Lindenau              (was one year)              
Trustee— two year -     Ed Pierson                      (was three year) 
Trustee —one year -     Dennis Klein  
 
Faithful Friar—            Msgr. James Fennessy    (incumbent) 
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June Birthdays 



June Anniversaries 
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Faithful Comptroller’s Report June 2021 
SK Dave Lemcoe 

 
1) Membership: Currently, we have 190 members on the roster dated 

06-10-2021. The three phantom SKs from Council 12000 have been 
dropped from our roster. SK Peguero has transferred. SKs 
Caniglia and Clough have passed. SK Dorrien has withdrawn. We 
have a new member in SK Espinoza. 

 
2) Exemplifications: An in-person Exemplification is scheduled for 

June 19, 2021 at St Catherine of Siena. It will be hosted by St. John 
Paul II Assembly #3355. We have two Candidates from MOQ. 

 
3) Admin: You can use PayPal to send your payment to me at my cell 

number, 678-687-5707. Please let me know by text or email of your 
sending payment online. Remember to use the “Friends and  

    Family” option and NOT the “Goods and Services option, as it has 
a fee. It has happened already. Zelle also works to send to my Bank 
of America account. 

 
4) Dues: The Final Notice for 2021 dues out in February 2021. You 

can pay in person tonight! 145 SKs have paid plus an additional 16 
are exempt from paying which yields a total of 161 SKs accounted 
for as of this report and 35 unpaid. 4400.00 has been collected.  

 
5) Cards: Cards will be provided in person or by mail as appropriate. 
  
6) Reports: N/A. 
 
7) Assembly Statement: The Assembly Statement for June 2021 has a 

balance of 33.63.  
  



Faithful Purser Report—June - Joe Thibadeau 
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This page recalls the early chalice 
history of the Watters Assembly 
through the first ten chalices we 
presented to new or traveling 
priests who required them. 
 
The names of these deceased are 
immortalized on the Watters  
Assembly Plaque in All Saints 
McGivney Hall as well. 
 
The page is presented as an  
augmentation to the following 
page which highlights the newly 
gifted chalices 11 through 19 and  
planned chalices 20, 21, and 22. 
 
Be very proud of the ministry 
that these chalices represent for 
the Watters Assembly. 
 
One knight, Edward Qualters, 
was included by error, because he 
was not Fourth Degree. Well, he 
gets free prayers forever. 

Early Chalice History —Ed Pierson 
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2014 

2014 

2015 

2015 

(Presented to Fr. Anthony Eshun for Ghana) 

(Presented to Fr. Gabriel Scacino on 5/30/2015) 



Chalice Committee Report  - (Ed Pierson)   (Chalice #23 Begun) 
Ed Pierson had already been engaged with finding recipients for Chalices #20 and #21 which are 
fully reserved with beloved deceased names. Then Chalice #22 had suddenly been reserved for the 
passing of Wiley Maloof , Deacon Ed Krise, and Stephen Berrigan within days. Then by May 2021, 
two sudden Assembly deaths required the start of Chalice #23 reservations. 
 
Presented to   Fr. Ceballos,              travel chalice 11 on July 21st, 2016 

 Anthony Allan Kosek passed       12.25.2014    (All Saints) 
 Charles J. Robinson passed          12.30.2014    (St. Andrew)   
   

• Presented to   Father Roberto Suarez, chalice 12 Nov. 3rd, 2016 
 James Edward Lamb passed           3.5.2015     (St. Andrew) 
 Richard (Doc) Malone passed      6.12.2015     (All Saints)         
 Michael A. Nassr passed             10.31.2015     (St. Andrew) 
 

• Presented to n Fr. Bryan Kuhr,   travel  chalice 13 July 16th, 2017 
 Dennis M. Crean passed              11.1.2015      (All Saints)                                                     
 Thomas Templeton passed            5.1.2016      (All Saints) 
 

• Presented to      Fr. John Klein,         chalice 14 on April 22nd, 2018 
     Guy E. Stryker passed                   9.26.2016      (All Saints)        
     William O’Shaughnessy  passed    1.11.2017      (St. Brendan)                                               
     Robert Heald passed                      3.12.2017      (All Saints)  

• Presented to  Fr. Michael Bremer,    chalice 15 August 11th, 2018 
     Patrick J. Callahan passed             5.18.2017      (All Saints)                                          
     PFN George P. Novac passed        5.31.2017      (All Saints)         
     Michael J. Schultz  passed           11.26.2017      (All Saints)     

• Presented to   Fr. Kevin Peek,          chalice 16 on January 27th, 2019. 
      Fr. Joseph M. Peek  passed          3.14.2016       (All Saints)                                       

                                      (solitary chalice for a priest)     
• Presented to   Fr. Mark White,            chalice 17 on July 29th, 2019. 
          Msgr. R. Donald Kiernan  passed 1/09/2018    (All Saints)                     
                                                               (solitary chalice for a priest) 
  
•  Presented to  Fr. Miller Gomez Ruiz    chalice 18 Sept. 23rd, 2020                                                                  

    Edward J. Trainor  passed           12/23/2017    (All Saints)                                             
          Don L. Myers passed                    2/17/2018    (All Saints)     
          Richard T. Szyperski passed          4/27/2018    (All Saints)  
 
• Presented to   Fr. Cristian Cossio        chalice 19  Sept. 23rd, 2020                                                            

     Fr. Daniel J. McCormick               4/19/2018    (All Saints)    
                                      Approved .  (Solitary chalice  for a priest) 
————————————————————————       

     Future Chalices    
     Richard G. Sisko passed                9/24/2018     (All Saints)                                                                                                                                               
    Michael J. Feeney passed             11/21/2019    (All Saints)                                chalice  #20  
    Mark E. Balmes, Sr. passed           12/13/2019   (All Saints)   
                            Slated for Transitional Deacon Paul Nacey          
———————————————–——————————-                                                                                           
     Anthony W. Joyce passed              12/23/2019   (All Saints)                                 

     Benedetto Mastrogiovanni passed   4/30/2020   (All Saints)                                chalice #21                                                                                                                             
 Walter R. Gauthier passed                8/20/2020   (All Saints)       —

————————————————————————- 

 Wiley L. Maloof passed                 1/10/2021   (All Saints)                        chalice #22 
     Deacon Edward L. Krise passed   1/31/2021   (All Saints) 
     Stephan Berrigan passed                 2/3/2021   (All Saints) 
     ————————————————————————- 
     William G. Clough passed              5/10/2021  (Good Shepherd) 
     A. Dennis Caniglia passed              5/17/2021  (All Saints) 8 

Nick Mattera Presents Chalice 

chalice #23 



Fundraising Committee 
No report 
 

Membership Committee 
We have two filled out  Form 4’s. Plus, Father Kevin Peek wants join our Assembly, as does new  
Deacon Alan Sims of All Saints. There is a new transfer from Charlotte (Cyryl Coonoja) and one 
from Nigeria (Okonkwo) from Council 660 who also wish to transfer into Watters. From MOQ 
we have an applicatrion from an Anthony Oboh. From the past, we still have membership  
interest from Albert Bolet, Edward Walsh, and Mike Martell from all Saints. 
 

Patriotic Committee 
Jon Bird spoke about the Johns Creek Memorial Park ceremony which several of our members 
attended. (Photos at the rear of this report). The talk featured an on-screen display of the event. 
 
Our Assembly had purchased a “Battlefield Cross” some years ago,  A wreath was laid at the  
Memorial during Memorial Day ceremonies this year. A new fence was also erected around our 
battlefield cross. . The plaque thereon contains the names of our Assembly Officers at that time. 
Mike Mizell of Johns Creek Veterans presented a wreath and they paid for the fence and a dozen  
roses. 
 
The park has one of four copies of the Vietnam Memorial Wall in DC. On the wall is the name of 
Fr. Charles J. Watters who gave his life there. Jon suggested that in future years, we all gather at 
the wall near his name and say a rosary, followed by a social event. The park is a very nice  
setting for such a thing and is family friendly. The Veterans Group also has a great color corps. 
 

Social Committee—Bob Santos 
Bob has gotten the deadline for ticket payment for the Aug. 7th Striper’s game against the  
Charlotte Knights extended. Cost is  usually $44 for meal,, suite, and ticket. Bob can get a max of 
30 tickets at $22 each.  At least a dozen people raised their hands. Tickets 
will be electronic only.  
 
Bob suggests a car pool from All Saints and one from St. Andrew.  Each 
driver could have the electronic tickets for all his passengers on his 
smartphone. 
 

Trustee Report 
No report 
 

Color Corps Report 
No color corps events. A group of several attended the battle cross event in council shirts rather 
than tuxes. This was sort of an honoring guard.  
 

New Business—Elections 
Results shown on page 2. 
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Faithful Scribe/ Widow Report  
Lou Hlad was not present in the capacity of Worthy Scribe and filed no reports. 
 
The passing of SK Bill Clough has presented us with another Assembly widow. Her name is not 
in our records. 
 
Acting Scribe Mattera  had no report. 



 

Trustee Report 
No report 
 

Color Corps Report 
No color corps events. A group of several attended the battle cross event in council 
shirts rather than tuxes. This was sort of an honoring guard.  
 

New Business—Elections Plus Repayments 
Results shown on page 2. 
 
FN noted that the Johns Creek Veterans Association had spent $6100 worth of  
improvements to our Battle Cross monument (fence and flowers and toil). 
 
He offered the suggestion that we pay back some or all of the amount over three 
years to that group. He suggested a first year amount of $2100 toward the  
repayment. 
 
It was discussed favorably and tabled because of the amount until the next  
meeting and the next set of officers to decide. Wulf suggested that individuals 
might want to contribute to the repayment to defray the cost to the Assembly. 
 
To be taken up at July meeting. 
 
Bob Santos opined that we should not forget our possible obligations to  
support the monuments at Peachtree Corners Park. There does not seem to be  
an ongoing maintenance issue of our ownership at this time. 

10 



Reports of the Third Degree 

Mary Our Queen—  None present 
• Mike Baylot went to his son’s seminary ceremony in Louisiana. 
      He suffered a stroke and is at home now. 
      MOQ has new pastor, Fr. Charles Bird, fourth degree. Previous pastor to St. Brigid. 

• Planning another Monsignor Kiernan Golf Tournament on Monday Oct. 25th. 
 
St. Andrew— Chuck Langgood 
• June 2nd is Fr. Dan’s 25th anniversary as a priest. The council purchased him a 

large glass globe containing the Holy Spirit image. 
• On Monday the St. Vincent de Paul Golf Tournament was held. A foursome from  
     St. Andrew attended. Archbishop Hartmeyer was there. 
• June 7th was the new officer election. Mason McCarthy is the new grand knight. 
• A combined three degree is set for the 19th. Three will be admitted. 
 

 

All Saints—Lou Hlad/Steve Strong 

• Held a successful Vidalia onion Sale. Four other councils participated. All Saints sold 300 bags. 

• Our new Grand Knight is Steve Strong. 

• Lost SK Dennis Caniglia. A great loss because he purchased food and products for out Fish 
Frys. We also lost brother William Mulcahy. He was a prominent Dunwoody mover/shaker. 

• We have a new parish deacon, Alan Sims. He will join our Council and Assembly. 

• SK Gray Plunkett is in Benin Africa on his annual mission trip. 

• We raised $6800 for the Pregnancy Aid Center. 

• Holding our first combined 1-2-3 degree exemplification on July 29th in McGivney. 

 

Strong added: 

• Woody Jones and Monsignor Marren went down to the Gift of Grace House to present a $7000 
donation to the Sisters of Charity. 

• Woody and Steve Strong attended the Ga. State Convention. 

• Installation of Assembly Officers will take place at All Saint on Sunday, June 27th at 1:30 PM. 

     Brad Burnett, the Grand Master, will officiate. 
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Good of the Order Prayer Intentions 
Starting over our standing prayer intentions are: 
 
  Recent prayer requests: 
• SK Dick Holcomb brain surgery  
• Prayers for SK Ralph Trujillo continued recovery from surgery. 
• Prayers for SK Abe Kassis—cataract surgery, gall bladder, lung maladies/ 
• Prayer for SK Abe Kassis’ wife Julie pacemeaker. 
• SK Ron Collins’ and wife Jackie– knee replacement. 
• SK Bob Santos’ leg infirmaries, daughter Brooke. 
• Sk Bob Mitchell’s arm operations, and wife Anita’s serious back surgeries. 
• SK Cary Kean’s daughter Amber in psychiatric hospital and wife Denise 
• Sks Dennis Caniglia and Bill Clough—recent SK deaths. 
• SK Joe Inglima—breathing difficulties 
• SK Brian St. Romain—death of his sister Laurie 
• Sk Woody Jones’ brother—J.J. 
• SK Joe Kane rehab and Wife Judy—bad fall 
• SK Bob Fiscella—blood pressure 
• SK Mike Baylot—Stroke recovery 
• SK Bill Camden—cancer rehab 
• Sk Andy Diaz—stroke recovery 
 

Split the Pot 
No award this month. 
 

Meeting End 
The meeting ended at 9:17 PM. With the usual ceremonies. 
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continued 
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S.K.  William G. “Bill” Clough, 83, Has Passed 

Bill Clough was a long time member of the Watters Assembly. Recently 
he resided in Cumming, GA. and was a member of Good Shepherd  
Parish there. He was a veteran and will be buried in the Georgia National 
Cemetery.  His passing opens yet another chalice (#23) in our long line 
of chalice remembrances. Please pray for this beloved man. 
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Georgia Convention Booklet Ad Submitted 
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2021-2022 Watters Officer Installation 

On Sunday, June 27th, after the 12:15 Mass at All Saints Church, our Watters Assembly held 
its yearly Installation of Officers Ceremony. Monsignor James Fennessy served as Chaplain, 
District Master Brad Burnett presided, while outgoing Faithful Navigator Bob Mitchell kicked 
off the ceremonial introductions. 
 
Our 2021-2022 fraternal year elected officers were presented their medallions of office by 
Msgr. Fennessy or their wives if present. As always, it was a very nice ceremony with several 
stand-ins for those who could not attend. The photos are included here. 

 
Officers and stand-ins line up 
to receive their medallions of 
office from Chaplain Msgr. 
James Fennessy.  
 
Nick Mattera receives his FN 
medallion presented by wife 
Pat before the altar as former 
FN Bob Mitchell looks on. 

19 



Officer class of 2021-2022 pose with District Master Brad Burnett and Msgr. Fennessy. Four 
stand-ins are SK’s Greg Kane, Woody Jones, Bill Driscoll, and Frank Seco de Lucena. 

Wives present for the ceremony lent some flavor as they awarded medallions to husbands.  
Here Marty Hlad does the honors for husband Lou. They were presented roses. 
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Johns Creek Park Wreath Ceremony 

Mike Mizell (sp?) of the Johns Creek Veterans presents a Memorial Day wreath  on the  Battle Cross Monument presented by the Watters 
Assembly years ago. The fence around the monument is new. Shown in the photo are Assembly members Bob Mitchell, Nick Mattera, 
Wulf Lindenau (uniform) Charles Lynch, Jn King, Chuck Langgood, and Joe Inglima. 

 
 
 
 
Nick Mattera  
displays the wreath 
presented at a  
recent Assembly 
meeting. 
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Stan Wasowski and Bill Camden ready the battle cross plaque for mounting in 2017. 
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Garofalo Honorary Life 

SK Al Garofalo is awarded his Honorary Life Pin by FN Bob Mitchell at the June  
Assembly meeting. He previously was presented an Honorary Life Pin by his All 
Saints Council in 2017. Now his dues are forgiven for both Council and Assembly. 
Being old has its advantages. 
 
SK Dick Calupca also qualified, but could not attend. 
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MOQ Sponsors Kiernan Golf Tournament 
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